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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

July 2020 

 
I can’t believe it's already summer.  It’s steamy outside which means it’s my favorite time to be inside sew-
ing.  I am working hard at finishing up projects.  Unfortunately, I keep starting new projects.  It is a vicious 
cycle. 
 
I still have not received any type of date or timeline from the church on when their building will reopened for 
meetings.  I was told ’the end of summer”, with no definition of what that means. 
 
Please continue to meet in small groups as you feel comfortable.  Continue to call friends, check-in with 
neighbors and visit local quilt shops. 
 
Our meetings will look different when we start back.  The hospitality committee is currently looking into 
what snacks and drink will look like.  Currently the CDC is recommending no communal food and/or drinks 
so pre-wrapped single serving items might be a choice.  If need be we will suspend food and drink until the 
all clear is given.  Surly we can do without for 2 hours… Coffee and M&M’s don’t count as food or drink do 
they???   
 
Stay safe! 
Becky Newsom 
 

For I know the plans I have for you declares the Lord, plans for peace and not for evil, to give you hope and a future. 
Jeremiah 29:11 

A Special Message from our President 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show: As a reminder, unfortunately the September 2020 Northland Needlers 

Quilt Show has been cancelled due to the pandemic.    We look forward to seeing your treasures at our 

2021 show. 
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Treasurer’s Report   
June 2020 

JoAnn Borchett, Treasurer 

  Jan-Dec 2020 Apr'20 May '20 Jun '20 Dec '20 YTD Variance Budget  

 Starting Bank Balance 22,963.83  22,813.83  22,663.83  22,435.80      2020 

 Income         

I
 Book Orders (Library)         0.00  (100.00) 100.00    

Fons & Porter Subs         195.00  120.00  75.00  

N
 Fundraiser         0.00  (1,393.00) 1,393.00  

C
 Membership Dues         2,380.00  (620.00) 3,000.00    

Membership Roster Ads         0.00  (100.00) 100.00  

O
 Memory Makers         20.00  (80.00) 100.00    

Miscellaneous          0.00  (300.00) 300.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt         0.00  (1,800.00) 1,800.00    

Quilt Show         0.00  (1,000.00) 1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '20         607.00  247.00  360.00    

Retreat Income '21         0.00  (4,000.00) 4,000.00    

Scrap Quilt         0.00  (500.00) 500.00    Workshop (Offset of Pro-
gram Exp.) 

        45.00  (105.00) 150.00  
 Totals 0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00  3,247.00  (9,631.00) 12,878.00  
 Expenses        

E Book Orders /Library          0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Fons & Porter Subs         195.00  120.00  75.00  
X Historian         0.00  (20.00) 20.00  
  Hospitality         0.00  (300.00) 300.00  
P KCRQF             50.00  
  Installation         0.00  (50.00) 50.00  
E Liability Insurance         0.00  (475.00) 475.00  
  Membership         0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
N Memory Makers         0.00  (15.00) 15.00  
  Miscellaneous         365.88  65.88  300.00  
S Newsletter     78.03    78.03  (371.97) 450.00  
  Opportunity Quilt         269.32  (80.68) 350.00  
E Post Office Box         0.00  (102.00) 102.00  

  
Professional Dues & Mem-
bership 

        15.00  (40.00) 
55.00  

S Programs         300.00  (3,700.00) 4,000.00  
  Quilted Blessings         0.00  (200.00) 200.00  
  Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00  100.00  100.00    600.00  (600.00) 1,200.00  

  Retreat '21         1,191.16  (208.84) 1,400.00  
  Retreat '20        2,244.21  153.21  2,091.00  
  Scrap Quilt         0.00  (75.00) 75.00  
  Set Up  50.00  50.00  50.00    250.00  (350.00) 600.00  
  Sewing Bee         0.00  (100.00) 100.00  
  Sunshine and Shadows          16.97  (53.03) 70.00  
  Web Site         0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Workshop         0.00  (150.00) 150.00  

 Totals 150.00  150.00  228.03  0.00  5,525.57  (7,302.43) 12,878.00  
 Outstanding Check(s)               

 Ending Bank Balance 22,813.83  22,663.83  22,435.80  22,435.80        
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 English Paper Piecing Group led by Rob-

erta Waterfield  meets at her house the third 
Tuesday at 1:00 PM. 

 Panel Group led by Donna Brattin meets 
the first Tuesday of every month at her 
home at 1:00 PM.  

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group led by Mary 
Rohrbeck meets on the first Thursday of 
each month at 1 PM  at the North Kansas 
City Library. 

 Quilt of Valor Group will meet right after the 
monthly guild meeting and is led by Rhonda 
Thiedke. 

Please continue to put together your quilts 

for Quilted Blessings and bring them with 

you once we start meeting again. I will take 

baby size up to twin size. We do have some 

fabric that you can use in the closet at the 

church. They are very much appreciated. 

Thank you for your generosity. 

 
 
Teddie Broughton 

July Birthdays 

 
Peggy Rorabaugh.       7/2 
David Hurd.                  7/7 
Leah Stanley.               7/11 
Ilene Ankenman.          7/12 
Denise Dodd.               7/15 
Ida Lea Sohm.             7/19 
Nancy Ridenour.          7/29 
Thia Crawford.             7/31 
Helen Tidics.                7/31 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Memory Makers 

 

Memory Markers will have two quilts to baste 

when we have the next sew bee. If you have a 

quilt you want basted please contact us to get 

on the schedule! 

 
Beth and Martha 

SEWING BEE 
 

Hope to see many of you when we can finally have 
Sew bee again. 

 

Roberta Waterfield 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a reminder that if you or you know of any 
member that is ill, or in the hospital, please 
contact  Shirley Justus so that she can send 
a card from the Guild. 
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Scrap Quilt 

Thank you to all who have donated the beautiful blues and white fabrics. Thanks also to those of 
you who have sewn 4-patches. We are now looking for more sewing volunteers. If you are willing 
to help with sewing please contact one of us and we will gladly bring you pieces is to sew. Your 
help is greatly appreciated. 
 
Daphne  
660-424-0343 
Mcdaph0927@yahoo.com 
Denise 
(816) 898-3157 
ddodd81388@gmail.com 
 

Daphne and Denise 

Hospitality 

Quilters as we move towards a time when meetings will restart again your safety is the first thing 
the hospitality team has concerns about. So we have decided to serve drinks but all food items for 
the first few meetings back will need to be individually packed. We apologize for the inconven-
ience but we feel like we what to keep you as safe as possible. Maybe you can be on the lookout 
for a deal between now and then.  
 
Bless you and stay safe. 

The Hospitality Team 

Annual Retreat 

The annual retreat for the Northland Quilters Guild will be on February 18-21, 2021.  The retreat will be 

held at the Heartland Center (the usual place) on 45 Hwy and 435.  The retreat will start at mid-day on 

Thursday and go through Sunday noon.  The price for the three nights is $160 which pays for your room 

and five meals.    Each room has three twin beds and a private bath with shower.  We have access to 

the sewing space 24 hours a day so if you sew late or early, you will be able to sew all you want.  We will 

be taking reservations with a deposit at the first meeting we have this summer.   

 

Jane Bromberg and Teddie Broughton 

Quilting By David 

 

For the time being, David will plan on coming to town the Thursday of our guild meeting to drop off and pick up your quilts! 

Please call David at 816-294-9789 to coordinate! His next visit will be on July 8th. 
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 Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 
 
The KCRQF is still scheduled for next June 2021, for now. Our job for the show will be Door Prizes 

which is considered Minimum Involvement. Below is the option for distribution that was selected. 

 

OPTION ONE: 50/50 split: 

The first 50% of the profit would be split evenly between the 17 participating guilds. 

The second 50% will be based on committee weights. Maximum involvement would be weighted at 1.5 

Moderate involvement would be weighted at 1.25 

Minimum involvement would be weighted at 1. 

 

Showcase Challenge for the KCRQF 

 

We are excited to announce the 2021 Showcase Challenge and are requesting that you provide your 

guild members the following information as soon as possible through an email blast or your next news-

letter: 

 

Have you walked by the Showcase plexiglass at the previous KCRQF's and dreamed of creating a quilt 

to display in that plexiglass of your own?  We hope you will consider it for next year's Festival. 

 

 To begin the process, please go to the Festival's website at: www.kcrqf.com and under the "About 

Us" tab at the top of the website, click on the "Showcase Challenge" link. 

 The Showcase Challenge web page provides the Theme/Style for the challenge and Who May En-

ter.   

 For all of the Showcase Challenge Requirements and an Entry Form, click on the link at the bottom 

of the page and request that they be emailed to you.  That way we can keep track of who may be 

considering entering a Showcase Challenge quilt for further communications. 

 

Looking forward to receiving your 2021 Showcase Challenge entries! 

 

Kathy Limpic 

2021 KCRQF Co-Chair 

816.377.9699 

Arlene Banks 

2021 KCRQF Co-Chair 

913.828.0157 

http://www.kcrqf.com/
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Becky Newsom  (816) 682-3608 

1st Vice President 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

 Donna Bratton  (816) 522-1780 

2nd Vice President  

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

 Open 

Secretary 

 Mary Ann Robker (816) 490-1453 

Treasurer 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Bazaar 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 891-8241 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure  (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 769-8445 

Membership- 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

Memory Makers 

 Martha Bell  (816) 898-6607 

 Beth Curasi  (816) 415-9470 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

Programs 

 Jean Hummel   (816) 223-6644 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Debbie Bush   (816) 805-1017 

Peer to Peer 

 Donna Bratton   (816) 739-0366  

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show  

 Jean Hummel   (816) 223-6644 

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816) 645-3798 

Retreat 

 Jane Bromberg   (816) 739-0366  

Scrap Quilt  

 Daphne McClure   (660) 424-0343 

 Denise Dobb   (816) 898-3157 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Social Media Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816) 729-0217 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

July 2020 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

No Meeting for July 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


